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Freshwater Creek Steiner School  

 

FROM THE FACILITATOR  

Dear Parents and Community members,  

It is nearing spring and we are organising 

our end of term exciting Spring Festival. 

The primary classes will have their Festival 

on 17 September, and the early childhood 

will have theirs on Friday the 18th, the last 

day of term three. On that week, we will 

have assembly on Thursday morning in the 

wetlands room, and teachers will present a 

puppet play for the children. On our 

program, we will dance (possibly with a 

maypole) and sing outside after that, 

followed by lemonade and pancakes for 

morning tea. There will also be some spring 

games and kite flying in the afternoon. We 

will be asking parents to help with making 

floral coronets for children, kite making, 

lemonade making, pancake making and 

helping with games and kite flying; - all at 

the right times, of course.  

We welcome two new assistants (part of 

professional experience programs) to our 

classes; Mary at our kindergarten, and 

Andrew with class II. They are both 

already very busy and contributing to our 

classes, being a wonderful support to both 

teachers during their visit for the 

remainder of the term. We have a growing 

number of requests for placement of 

students on practice sessions from 

universities and teacher training 

institutions.  

 

 

Teacher professional development day, 

28th of August. A reminder that the 

school will be closed on this day while 

teachers either attend the Victorian 

regional conference of Steiner teachers at 

Mansfield Steiner School, or a day -long 

first aid course held at our school.  

These delightful creations have been popping up all over 

our schoolðyouôre invited to come along to Craft Circle 

on a Friday to learn how to make one.  9.30-2.30 in the 

Honey House. 
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Fri 21 Aug Class 5/6 Fundraising stall 

Tue 18 Aug Class 4 Meeting  

  7pm Class 4 room 

Wed 19 Aug Emergency drill 

Thu 20 Aug Dr Lakshmi Prasanna 

  Parent talk (details TBA) 

Fri 28 Aug Curriculum Day (no school) 

  Last day for CFES forms 

Sat 5 or  Community Working Bee 

Sun 6 (TBA) 

Thu 10 Sep School Council Meeting 

Fri 11 Sep Chai Café (Class 3) 

  Class 5/6 Fundraising Stall 

Sat 12 Sep Whole School Forum 

Thu 17 Sep Spring Festival (1- 6) 

Fri 18 Sep Spring Festival (PG, K, Prep) 

  Last Day of Term 3 (full day) 

Mon 5 Oct First Day of Term 4 

 

 

 

 

 

Parentõs Choir  TBA 

Music, classes 3- 6 Thursdays  

   (Please bring instruments) 

Assemblies  Fridays 9- 9.30am 

   All welcome 

   (Wetlands room) 

Craft Circle  Fridays 9.30- 2.30 
  (Honey House) 

Teachersõ Meetings  Tuesdays 3.30- 5pm 
  Wednesdays 8 -  8.30am 
  Thursdays 3.30- 4.30pm 
(please note that teachers are unavailable for  
parent discussions during these times) 

Working Bees 4hrsñSat or Sun as advised 
Sept 5/6 
Oct 10/11 
Nov 28/29  

*These dates are subject to change at short notice.   

Please continue to check your newsletter or the school website :  

www.fwcss.com.au/news for the most current dates.  

2015 Upcoming Events to Diary 
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Immunisation of children: the Victorian 

government is enacting a law that will in 

future require all children to be immunised 

against a number of illnesses prior to 

being accepted for enrolment in any 

Victorian Kindergarten or Childcare 

Centre. While previously, parents were 

able to exempt their child from 

immunisation based upon conscientious or 

medical grounds, which choice will be 

taken from them. It is very likely that this 

move will be followed by the other states 

as there is strong sponsorship from this 

federal government. There is a likelihood 

that many parents will object to this 

dictate. There will continue to be a flurry 

of debate around this issue and our 

umbrella organisations; ð Steiner 

Education Australia and Independent 

Schools Victoria will have representations 

to make to the governments.  

It is important to note that our school 

cannot have a policy (or procedure) that is 

at variance with that of the government.  

Dr Lakshmiõs talk on Thursday evening 

promises as usual to be an inspiring event. 

Parents will also have opportunity for 

questions and discussion.  

Warmest regards,  

Joseph  

 

FROM ADMIN  
Headlice  

We all dread them, but itõs the rare child 

who manages to get through their school 

career without getting them at least once.    

Would all parents please check their 

childrenõs hair for headlice this week and 

treat if required.  The best and most 

gentle (no tears) way to do this is by using 

a mild conditioner applied to dry hair, and 

methodically combing sections of the hair 

with a fine nit comb to remove eggs.  If 

you see live lice, then sending your child to 

bed with conditioner and a showercap on 

should do the trick, then comb as above.  

It is important to comb every 7 days until 

there is no more evidence of eggs in the 

childõs hair.  Pop into the office if you 

need a fact sheet.   

 

Camps Sports Excursions Fund (CSEF) ñ

reminder deadline 28/8/15  

Earlier this year, the Victorian 

Government introduced a new payment for 

parents who hold a means tested 

Concession Card.  The payment is available 

for Prep to Class 6 students to assist with 

the cost of Camps, Sports and Excursions 

and the rate for Primary School children 

(Prep to Class 6) is $125.00 per child.  

  

Claim forms can be downloaded from 

www.education.vic.gov.au/csef, or they are 

available in the office.   The website also 

explains which concession cards are 

eligible.  Card details are validated 

through an automated interface between 

the CSEF system and Centerlink and so it 

is important that the details supplied to 

the school match the details on your card 

exactly (ideally, please supply a copy of 

your card along with your form).  In order 

to be eligible, the concession card must be 

active on at least ONE of the following 

dates: 13 April 2015 or 13 July 2015.  

The due date for forms is Friday 28 

August.   

The allowance is paid to the school at the 

end of Term 3, and will be applied directly 

to your fees as soon as we receive 

payment from the Department of 

Education. 
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 FROM PARENTS & FRIENDS  
 

Fundraising Stall ñClass 5/6  

This Friday 21 August at 2:45pm, Class 5/6 

will be holding a stall to fundraiser for end 

of year activities. Come along to the deck 

at pickup on Friday night for a snack, plant, 

treasure or  browse.   

 

Chai café  

Thankyou to our generous Prep and Class 4 

families who hosted our last two Chai 

cafes, providing a lovely end to the week.  

Next Chai café will be on Friday 11 

September and will be hosted by Class 3.  

 

School Facebook pages  

Hi everyone,  

I hope this finds you well.  

Just over 2 months till Spring Fair!!! YAY.  

I'm just letting you all know that we have 2 

Facebook pages that relate to our school.  

The first one is for internal stuff, Chai 

cafes, SF stuff etc and the second one is 

for external advertising purposes.  

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/

fwcsspnf/?fref=ts  

 

https://www.facebook.com/

freshwatercreeksteinerschool?fref=nf  

 

Please feel free to jump on either or both.  

If you can share Spring Fair posts, that 

would be wonderful, as it is free 

advertising for us and raising awareness of 

our school.   Many people, who live in the 

area don't know of our school and if we 

want it to grow and flourish then we need 

to help out a bit.  

 

Thanks everyone.  Blessings to you all and 

to our growing school,  

Mayan (Mum of Layla and Sophia)  

 

Spring Fair Musicians   

Hello all, we are currently calling out to the 

school community, looking for musicians/

bands/performers/choirs who would be 

interested in Performing on the Live Music 

Stage for this yearõs Spring Fair.  If you 

are interested please contact Joel or 

Rachel Cooper (Poppys parents) at school or 

via email joelandrach@hotmail.com.  We are 

hoping to put our Music Schedule  together 

in the coming weeks.  

Would love to hear from you!  

Thanks, Joel  
 

COMMUNITY NOTICEBOARD  
Gabriel Talks  

Monday 24th August, 7.30 p.m.  

Presented by Carol Liknaitzky: òKey ways of 
creatively reducing stress in your life and 
your childrenõs lives.ó 
Carol Liknaitzky works   at the School of 

Education, Victoria University on Play and 

Development, Inclusive Practice and Music 

and Movement. She also runs the year - long, 

part time Nourishing Early Childhood 

Course at the Steiner Seminar.  She offers 

teachers and parents highly participative 

and creative experiences that enable them 
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to understand key Steiner concepts and 

gain confidence in the areas of child and 

personal development.   

Kew Library, Phyllis Hore Room, 7.30 p.m., 

corner Civic Drive and Cotham Road, free 

to the community, plenty of parking, bring a 

friend. Information: Tiffany 0413 120 345  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Book Launch 

The Alchemy CookbookñTransforming 
Food into Medicine.  

Join Nicole Azzopardi, author and soon -to -

be FWCSS Steiner Mum, and I Quit 

Sugarõs expert dietician Marieke 

Rodenstein for a talk on the gut and its 

role in our immune system.  

 

Saturday 22 Aug at 4pm  

The Bookshop on Hesse St, Queenscliffe. 

$15.00 with talk and tastings.  

www.mummacare.com or Facebook. 

 

Seeking House to Rent  

Hi everyone, one of our newest FWCSS 

families is seeking rental accommodation in 

the area ñ do you know of anything that 

may suit?  

2-3 bedroom, preferable country or small 

town.  Happy (and experienced) to do 

farmhand work.   

Please call Nicole Azzopardi on   

0409 845 833  
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